

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

NATIONAL WEATHER SERVICE FORECAST OFFICE 445 Myles Standish Boulevard Taunton, MA 02780

Michael Utley 32 Jacqueline Circle West Yarmouth, MA 02673 November 27, 2002

Dear Mike.

Thank you very much for speaking about your lightning strike experience at the Third Annual Southern New England Weather Conference in Princeton, MA on November 2<sup>nd</sup>. (Sorry it's taken so long to get this letter out!) Everyone enjoyed your portion and feedback was very positive for all of the speakers! I think the combination of Dr. Rust (lightning research), John Jensenius (lightning safety), and you (lightning victim) was very powerfully effective at getting the word out. We had 300 people in attendance, including professional meteorologists in the public and private sectors, college students, and weather enthusiasts from the general public.

The conference reflected well upon both the National Weather Service, the Blue Hill Observatory, the AMS, the local NWA chapter, and the University of Massachusetts-Lowell.

Thanks again for helping to make this so successful!

Sincerely,

Glenn Field

Glenn Field

Warning Coordination Meteorologist NWS - Taunton, MA